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Term 1 Week 5: Friday 26th February 2021 

A Tradition of Excellence 

Dates  to remember: 
 

Monday 1st March—The Local Aboriginal Education Consultative Group 
(AECG) 4.00pm 

 
Tuesday 2nd March—Infants Campus Grade Information Sessions 

 
Thursday 4th March—Primary Campus Grade Information Sessions 

 
Tuesday 9th March—P & C Meeting 6.30pm 

 
Friday 5th March—Crazy Hair Day / World’s Greatest Shave 

 

Just a reminder that our canteen on both campuses will no longer be 
open on Mondays and Tuesdays. Tuckshop for the infants campus will 

now be on Wednesdays  

School Banking— Tuesdays 

The Local Aboriginal Education Consultative Group  will be meeting at Grafton Public School on Monday 1st 
of March at 4pm. The meeting will be held in the Library on the Primary campus..    We hope to see you there.  

Our school has registered for the World's Great Shave Fundraising Campaign to benefit The Leukaemia 
Foundation. Next Friday, 5th March, we are holding a Crazy Hair Day.  

 
Students are asked to come in uniform but with crazy hair, and are asked to make a gold coin donation towards 

this great cause. Families may choose to donate more if they wish.  
 

If we manage to raise $500 or more, our much loved staff member Uncle Dion will shave his luscious locks off. 
If we manage to raise $800, there are several other staff members considering either cutting or colouring 

their hair for drastic makeovers.  

Crazy 

Hair 

Day 

Sailors Hockey Club is now taking nominations for boys and girls in all age groups 
from U7's through to senior grades. For any information please contact the club via 
our Facebook page or email at sailorshockeygrafton@gmail.com 

http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/calendar.html
http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/
mailto:sailorshockeygrafton@gmail.com


Teacher Communication 
Each year as children move to a new class, parents can become anxious about who their child's new teacher 
is and how to contact the teacher if there is something they'd like to discuss. Each teacher has different 
preferred methods of communication. Some staff use online platforms like Seesaw or Dojo, others prefer 
emails and some would prefer messages through the front office. Unless stated otherwise by your child's 
teacher, please make contact via the front office and a message will be given to the teacher. A good way to 
put a face to a name and also meet the executive is to come along to the short meet and greet sessions next 
week. This is also a great opportunity to meet other parents and our P&C President, Dayne McPhillips.  
  
School Induction Ceremony 
Thank you to all the families members who attended and followed the Covid safe guidelines. We know 
having two mini assemblies was a little bit different this year, however, this allowed more family members 
to attend across the two assemblies. Congratulations to our School Captains, Vice Captains and Prefects 
who were officially inducted into their roles for 2021 this week. Congratulations also to our SRC, Library 
Monitors and Sporting House Captains and Vice Captains who received their badges. We look forward to 
working with the students in 2021 to continue to improve and make Grafton PS the best school 
possible.  Our wonderful SRC of 2020 are seeing the end results of their outdoor classroom design with the 
finishing touches going in over the next two weeks. I can't wait to see the end result and see students using 
the space. 
  
MNC Swimming 
Congratulations to all our students who represented the school at the Mid North Coast Swimming meet in 
Coffs Harbour yesterday. Your behaviour, school spirit and sportsmanship was exceptional and staff who 
attended have commented on how proud they were to see you in your Grafton PS swimming caps 
representing the school. 
  
AECG 
The Local Aboriginal Education Consultative Group will be meeting at 4pm on Monday in our school 
Library. Please come from 3pm onwards, meet our Aboriginal Education Team and enjoy a sausage sizzle. 
  
I hope to see you at one of our meet and greet sessions next week.  
 
Michelle McDonagh 

From the Principal 

Mid North Coast Swimming 



Badge Induction Ceremony 

We were able to hold our annual Leadership Induction over two ceremonies today.  Prefects, SRC 
members, Library Monitors, House Captains and House Vice-Captains all proudly received their 
badges. By holding it as two separate ceremonies to keep visitor numbers down, we were able to have 
parents and families members present to do the honour of pinning on the badges..   

Congratulations and well done boys and girls!  



 

Grade information sessions will be held in Week 6 with some COVID modifications.  With current restrictions 

meaning parents haven’t had a chance to come into the school during school hours (unless essential or for 

meetings), our P&C thought it was an important step to ensure a smooth transition for students (and parents) 

into a new grade and so parents who are new to the school have the opportunity to meet other parents. This is a 

great opportunity to meet school executive, your child’s teacher and get important information regarding grade 

organisation and routines. We would appreciate you abiding by the set times and not staying later or arriving 

earlier as this is part of our COVID safety plan. 

The meet and greet information sessions on our Infants Campus will take place on Tuesday 2nd March and there 

will be a free BBQ operating so that after you listen to the important grade information from the executive, you 

will be able to enjoy a sausage sandwich whilst you mingle with staff and parents from your child’s year group, 

always remembering to social distance. A representative from the Commonwealth Bank will be in 

attendance on Tuesday evening at the Infants Campus from 4-6pm to answer any questions parents may 

have about school banking. 

Year 2 session: 3.15pm till 4.15pm  

Year 1 session: 4.15pm till 5.15pm 

Kindergarten: 5.30pm till 6.30pm. 

The meet and greet information sessions on our Primary campus will be held on Thursday 4th March under the 

COLA (outside the school hall). Afternoon tea will be provided for the brief time available to chat to other 

parents. 

Year 3 and Year 4 will be meeting at 3:15-3:45pm with a brief information talk from Assistant Principal, Mr 

Taylor. Year 5 and 6 at 3:45-4:15pm with a brief information talk from Rel Assistant Principal, Miss Chapman.  

Parent Teacher interviews will be held during the second half of Term 1 where you will have an opportunity for 

a one on one discussion with your child’s teacher.  

All students are being invoiced for their applicable fees and an invoice has been posted home. 

All families who pay their voluntary school contribution fee in Term 1 will go in to the draw for a $150 voucher 
at Lowes to help with school uniform purchases. 

Payment can be made in cash, cheque, by EFTPOS at our Primary office, or online through our Parent Online 
Payments link on our website. If you wish to pay the invoiced fees one at a time, all at once or make a payment 
plan of a certain amount each fortnight that is fine. As we are all aware, COVID caused the cancellation of 
many of our activities in 2020. A lot of payments were refunded to families and placed “in credit” or what our 
system terms Fees In Advance/Unallocated Credit. This amount may be showing as a credit on your statement. 
This year's fees can be paid by your Unallocated Credit but it is not an automatic process. Please advise the 
office if you wish to use your credit amount.  

Major excursions are not included on the current statements as these will be invoiced once an attendance list 
is finalised. If you are intending for your child to attend one (or more) of these major excursions and wish to 
start budgeting and paying it off now, this is not a problem and is strongly encouraged. All excursions must be 
paid in full at least a fortnight prior to departure or the student may not be allowed to attend. If a family is 
experiencing financial difficulty, it is important that you speak to us early as the above prepaid rule will be 
strictly adhered to. Please speak to Miss Karen in the office. 

Grade Information Sessions 

School Fees 
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